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August 1, 2023 

 
 
Attention: PHG Program 
Pesticide and Environmental Toxicology Branch 
Office of Environmental Health Hazard Assessment 
California Environmental Protection Agency 
P.O. Box 4010, MS-12B 
Sacramento, California 95812-4010 
 
 Re: Second Public Review Draft – Public Health Goals for Perfluorooctanoic Acid and 

Perfluorooctane Sulfonic Acid in Drinking Water (July 2023) 
 
To Whom It May Concern: 
 
 The American Chemistry Council (ACC) respectfully requests an extension of 30 days of 
the comment deadline for the second public review draft for the Public Health Goals for 
perfluorooctanoic acid (PFOA) and perfluorooctane sulfonic acid (PFOA).  ACC submitted 
extensive comments on the first public review draft in late 2021 and requests additional time to 
review how those comments are addressed in the current draft. 
 
 Thank you for your prompt attention to this request.  Please contact me at 202-249-
6727 or srisotto@americanchemistry.com if you have any questions. 
 
 
       Sincerely, 
 

       Steve Risotto 
 
       Stephen P. Risotto 
       Senior Director 
 
cc: Dr. Lauren Zeise, Director 
 Dr. Vincent Cogliano, Deputy Director 
 Dr. Elaine Khan, Branch Chief 
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